



HCC Committee Meeting Minutes

Thursday 30th January 2025

Apologies: Alex, Carol, Adrian, Nicky, Huw, Richard

Present: Dave C, David A, Alison, Tracey

Items to be discussed

Safeguarding: No issues raised.

Matters arising from previous meeting:

Whatsapp groups update - many different groups now under HCC, but no C long yet. **DaveC** thinks it will be added in spring when more members want a longer ride. **Note** that only admin of groups should add members, and only members who attend committee meetings should be in the committee group. **Alison** will speak with **Carol** about this.

Club run abroad 2026 - no update on Portugal as yet. **Richard N** to report back at next meeting if possible.

Social and Information events - Matt Rotherham (Olympic cyclist) will lead a talk at New Mill Club on Thursday 6th March. **Nicky** to liase with Matt re costs and equipment needed as well as format of evening. **Nicky** to provide a short resume of what the evening entails and **Alison** will inform all members via email. No cost to members. Non members will be charged £5 on the door.

Talk by Julia Kolkmann- **Kate Thornberry** to liase with Julia re potential dates for the future.

Bike maintenance session - suggested for end of April to include kit swap and sales of new kit / try on. Need volunteers to run it! Mention at AGM.

Group Riding Training - Wakefield BCAT. Agreed that a Sunday would be a good day to hold this could be part of club runs. Date to be decided. Suggested time = 11am until 12.30pm. **Tracey** will look at available dates and she has also looked at

the cost which would be paid for by the club but need to ensure that members commit to the date! Will need a minimum group of 10 but preferably 20 riders. Promote the event through FB and club runs.

Mudflaps- Alex to check if they can be purchased by individuals, rather than a group purchase as the club does not wish to hold excess stock.

1st aid training- 3 years not up till end of 2026, so no reason to re-offer this to members yet.

WalkWheelRide fliers- still to be researched- by Richard?

AGM Prep- chair Tracey, and membership secretary Carol to report on the past year. David A will explain the accounts which will be on the website. Alison to email all members with AGM agenda and last years minutes (which are also on the website.)

Treasurers report

Payment methods for RWGPS to be paid by an individual (who?) and claimed back as no other way of doing it as we don't have a club card.

Accounts discussed for AGM. David A to email Nicky to put on website in advance of AGM.

Cycling UK club membership has now been paid and we can have a publicity page on their website. David A to liase with Nicky re a resume (possibly from our website) promoting HCC.

HCC is now a paid member of New Mill Club which allows us to use the rooms / put on events without charge.

Coaching Report

Little to report. Numbers down possibly down to a late New Year start after bad weather. Still require additional coaches to help Tracey.

Club Runs

No update from Richard P re minibus and driver hire for Ride to the sun 2025. DaveC has made other enquiries and so far best offer stands at £1200 but Dave will continue to look at other options.

Date and venue of next meeting: AGM @ New Mill Club- 7.30pm. Committee will meet after the talk on March 6th to discuss any items at the AGM if needed.